Dean’s Quarterly Meeting with LCAP
Dec 17, 2020
Present
· John Wilkin 
· Susan Braxton
· John Laskowski 
· Jake MacGregor 
· Heather Murphy
· Will Schlaack
· Jen Yu
· George Gottschalk
Notes
· John Laskowski realized Jake Metz likely wasn’t on the invite since it was scheduled through Dean’s office, Jake MacGregor forwarded series to him
· John Laskowski asked if Dean had any topics he wanted to address first; Dean suggested talking about the questions about reclassified APs that John Laskowski sent Dean Wilkin prior to the meeting
· Dean’s comments on the reclassified APs questions about various resources/benefits
· Notes that some of the questions pertain to external requirements (e.g., campus awards eligibility), while others are at the discretion of the Dean (e.g., laptops). Said he knows we’re not in a position to know 
· Would like us to send a formal memo to the Dean stating LCAP is interested in seeing a resolution on these questions and can he, in his capacity as Dean, work through these questions
· John Laskowski asked Dean Wilkin if he needs further information or data; Dean advised to include a specific outcome and rationale if/when LCAP has a preference (e.g., ‘reclassified APs should have investigation time because…’). 
· Dean advised us to discriminate in the literal sense of the word, based on need and resources available. 
· Also be aware some policies may be out of date and reflect old paradigms (for example, it’s possible that the policy that Civil Service staff don’t get 24 hour swipe access does not make as much sense now)
· Recommends we read Thomas Kuhn’s book “The Structure of Scientific Revolutions”, which Will quickly found in the online catalog https://catalog.hathitrust.org/Record/003112209
· For campus level issues, the Dean advised it is best for us to pool our voices with other departments and not try to go it alone, unless there is a strong reason for us to do that
· When the Dean gets the memo, there will be aspects he consults with EC about.  He brought up investigation time as an example, as this has been a largely discretionary area that involves the supervisor
· For the question about the number of award recipients based on the size of employee groups, the Dean cautioned us about trying to maintain an equilibrium but instead think about “what is the right level for awarding recognition”
· The Dean pointed out that if reclassified APs are considered in the CS award, it may make the award more difficult to win for CS employees at lower ranks [given that there are often professional credentials, advanced degrees, more prominent leadership roles associated with Academic Professionals who become Civil Service Professionals].  It may be to their detriment to lump reclassified APs into the CS group
· Jake MacGregor pointed out that this might also extend to representation, i.e., if reclassified APs are represented by LSSC, it may dilute conversations about unions, bargaining, schedules, and concerns relevant to traditional CS positions 
· The Dean recommended that LCAP co-chairs talk to LSSC co-chairs about the prospect of having reclassified APs stay in LCAP.  Jake MacGregor shared this has actually already happened, which led to realization that there were different views as to what these committees are for.  Jake noted he observed LSSC chairs seemed to view them as sources of support for employees and ways to help them feel they belong; they asked if employees can choose individually which committee they felt best represented them or even be on both.  The Dean voiced some concerns with that approach as it would be very difficult to manage that.  This is why Jake MacGregor and John Laskowski brought some questions to EC recently about how EC views the role of these groups.  John Laskowski further added that the LSSC chairs seemed very open to discussion and determining the right approach for all.  
· The Dean advised that EC is not the right place for decisions around the role and purpose of LCAP and LSSC
· Question from Will S to Dean: Hard to tell from CAP when library APs will get audited (beyond IT employees, which have been discussed for awhile as being audited in 2021). Does the Dean have further information? 
· Dean had discussions in the past with Director of State Civil Service System and Elyne Cole about positions with advanced degrees in the library profession, who agreed.  So APs in the library field itself are unlikely to be reclassified
· Jake MacGregor confirmed that Robbie Witt, Deputy Director of IHR was aware of those conversations, signifying that this message seems to have been shared out within IHR by Elyne
· Other professions with liminal connections to library may be reclassified (Dean mentioned Jake MacGregor as an example)
· Dean has a nuclear option if needed for APs in Library profession
· Dean further noted IHR has been swamped with many big challenges such as the pandemic, new retirement program, civil service reclassification, etc.
· Question from [Susan?]: John, do you know if there has been discussion at the campus level about the possible loss of opportunities for representation (CAP) and service (e.g., faculty senate) that might result from reclassification?
· George shared he was on UPAC which has 3 APs from each campus, and they discussed if they should lobby the state about reclassification.   However, they heard the message that the campus priority was handling the state budget freeze crises and this would not be a high priority for them.  
· Jake asked the Dean if he has any updates or changes on his thinking for how the DEIA Task Force and the recently launched Director of DEIA relate and/or converge?
· Dean said he would rely on the authors of the original proposal, including Heather Murphy and Jake MacGregor on LCAP, to continue the vision of an organization-wide effort that can make progress on action and strategies for advancing DEIA throughout the library.  The new position adds leadership and capacity but cannot go it alone.  The task force can get movement now, that the new director can build upon and support when they are hired
· [bookmark: _GoBack]As the meeting concluded George offered to LCAP chairs that he and Jen could help codify the history of LCAPs inception since it has never really been documented and it might be helpful to capture that.  John Laskowski said we could meet after the holidays. 




